Dear MP,

On 1st March Disabled people, Disabled People’s Organisations and charities will come together to call on the Government to stop the cut to Employment and Support Allowance (ESA) due to come in for new claimants on 1st April.  

This is a cut of £30 per week for those in the Work Related Activity Group (WRAG) and equivalent payment under Universal Credit – nearly one third of their total income.
Currently there are 492,180 Disabled people in the ESA WRAG. The largest group is those with “mental and behavioural disorders” (248,040) which includes people with mental health support needs, people with learning difficulties and people who are neuro-diverse. 
The government said they think the cut will incentivise more Disabled people in the WRAG to move into employment. There is no robust evidence for this assertion, while research has shown that the cut is more likely to move people in the WRAG further from employment.

Findings from a survey conducted last year by the Disability Benefits Consortium found that:

· Almost 7 in 10 (69%) of disabled people say cuts to ESA will cause their health to suffer

· Almost half say they would return to work later

· A third say they couldn’t afford to eat on the current amount they receive from ESA

We believe it is unacceptable to further cut benefits for Disabled people.

At the end of last year, a report was published by the United Nations that found reliable evidence of grave or systematic violations by the UK government of disabled people’s rights due to welfare reform. The UK is the first state in the world to be investigated and found guilty of this.

We are requesting that you call on the government to reverse this indefensible cut before its introduction in April 2017.

Yours sincerely, 

